
Social Committee General Meeting – March 12, 2018 –
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Arlene Smith, at 7:03 p.m.

Approval of Minutes – Maria Derbyshire made a motion to approve the minutes from the
February 12th meeting.  Enid second.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  Cassie reported a balance of $5130.68.  The balance for the Good Neighbor
Fund is $993.64.

Activities/Events:

 Rock n Roll Party – Clancy Potter reported that 45 people attended and had a great
time. There was a profit of $25.  Thanks to Marty Margulies for getting the food from
Irv’s Deli.  Also thanks to her co-chairs, Missy Stitt and Leslie Davis.  The party next year
is scheduled for May 4th and the DJ is already booked.

 Community Seder – 4/2/18 – Deb Kirsch reported that 32 people have submitted checks
and she expects 3-4 more.

 Winterthur 4/18/18 – Deb only has 20 people to date.  If she doesn’t get enough to fill a
bus, she will contact those signed up to ask if they would like to set up a car pool.  She
also has 6 free admission tickets which she plans to raffle.  Winners will get $17
admission fee refunded to them.

 Progressive Dinner – 4/21/18 – Donna Varvaris reported that a RAP flyer just went out
this evening to sign people up as hosts for appetizers and dinner.  She and Arlene Coar
are the contact people for the Dinner.

 Speaker Series – Enid Lobel – 3/18/18 Bruce Hustis will speak on “How PA Got Its
Shape”, and 4/22/18 Bill Metzger will discuss “Computer Safety and Security.”

 New York Bus Trip – 4/29/18 – Cassie reported that there is one full bus.
 Board and Brush – 4/30/18 – Deb Kirsch reported that this activity will be rescheduled

in the Fall.
 Cabaret Night is scheduled for 5/5/18 with live entertainment, appetizers and BYOB.

$25 pp and limiting to 54 people.  A RAP flyer will go out regarding that event.
Community Association Board Liaison – Tom Davis reported on several items; the Snow
Committee is looking for a Chairperson(s), Geese Chasers was hired for one month, Landscape
By-Laws were approved.

Discussion:  Art Lebofsky asked that the Landscape Committee meeting be placed on the
calendar.  They will meet the third Thursday of each month at 4:30 p.m. in the Sloan clubroom.
He also stated that years ago the Social Committee contributed toward the purchase of a “ping
pong” table which has since been disposed of.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Rhonda Galvin, 2nd by Deb Kirsch, to
adjourn at 7:15 p.m.
Maria T. Derbyshire, Secretary


